
Improvements to Queen Victoria Hall (QVH) continued
through October, including repairs to the exterior steps,
installation of a new flat roof over the men's toilets, and an
upgraded fire alarm system.  Plans are in place to improve
the hall curtains, paint the inside of the gents toilets and
paint the railings and gate.

The Trustees of QVH are very keen to get YOUR opinions on
how you use the hall, and what they can do to improve your
experience.  Your ideas may help the trustees to work out
what works well and what doesn’t, and what improvements
could be made.  Tell them what you think. 
Fill in this quick 2 minute survey - tinyurl.com/QVHSurvey
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CommMiniBus Route 94
The CommMiniBus Route 94 launched in November travelling between Oundle
with Rushden Lakes and villages along the route. Journeys cost £2 per single
journey. Student multiple-journey tickets will be available by January 2025.
Northamptonshire Council-issued home school passes for Route 94 will be
accepted; Concessionary Passes will be accepted from 09:00 Monday to Friday.
A full timetable and list of stops is available at cmbus.org/bus94/
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Discover Your Community 
Oundle has had a open-air market since before

972AD and we’re pleased this well loved tradition

continues offering locals the opportunity to buy

something different whilst attracting visitors to

explore our beautiful historic town.  The Thursday

weekly market held in the Market Place has a

delightful mix of vibrant and passionate market

traders ready to sell you their goods. Watch out 

for their market profiles coming soon to our

Facebook page @www.oundle.gov.uk
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We’ve asked some of our councillors to share their stories, to

illustrate what inspired them to serve their local community. This 

month, we showcase Councillor David Fuller who joined the council 

in 2010, and amongst many other successes worked closely with the 

Oundle Business Association to deliver the highly successful Queen’s 

Platinum and Diamond Jubilee town events and was involved in 

getting the digital signage boards in the town centre and outside Fletton House

and Waitrose.

Why be a councillor?

You too can be part of our story, helping identify and implement those things

which we can do as a council, for the town. See www.local.gov.uk/be-councillor

To learn more, go to www.oundle.gov.uk/cllr-david-fuller

Did you know? 
In 1565, a survey was carried out on Oundle which listed street by street all the properties in the

town. It shows that the layout of Oundle has changed little over the last 400 years. Some street

names have changed, but others – such as Mill Road and Jericho – have not. The site of the

Jesus Church was known as Chapel End, after the chapel of Saint Thomas of Canterbury, which

had stood there in medieval times.  The survey also contains an interesting reference to the hall

of the pre-Reformation guild of Our Lady of Oundle, which had been purchased by “Mr Laxton

somtyme maior of London”. To find out more visit tinyurl.com/oundlemuseum
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